
 

 

ProPortal Guidance for Parents / Guardians 

Requesting an Account  

The form for requesting access to ProPortal is available from the College website under ‘Student Experience’ and 
then ‘Parent Information’ drop-down menu at the top of the webpage. 

 
 

You will then find a link to the ‘Parent Portal’ 

 



 
This brings up a welcome screen which will also be used for access once the account has been created.  

 

Clicking on ‘Submit an Account Request’ brings up another form for the parent /guardian / employer to complete, 
which requires you to choose a password and to give details of the student for whom access is being requested. 

 

This request is then processed by the College who will check on the student details that the person making the 
request is listed as a contact for the student.  If this is a valid request, it will be approved, and an email sent to the 
parent confirming this. 

Access is then available using the log in screen on page 2. 

 



 

Frequently Asked Questions 
I’ve been sent a rejected account and an approved account email? 

We sometimes receive multiple requests from the same parent/ guardian, and we have to process 
all requests sent by the email at the same time. We have to reject duplicate requests in order to 
approve one of them, which can be confusing when you receive the emails all at once. Please do 
ignore rejected requests where we have immediately after sent you an approved request email. 

The link I have is different to my child’s 

 This is correct, ProPortal for students is a different website than for parents / guardians. 
 The link for Parents / Guardians is: 
 https://proportalplus.oaklands.ac.uk/ProPortalPlus/  

The link for Students is: 
 https://proportal.oaklands.ac.uk/ProPortal/  

I have forgotten my password 

 No worries, there is a password reset link on the log in page  
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